

# Bridlington Regeneration Partnership

## Town Improvement Forum

Held at Bridlington Business Centre on Tuesday 01 Nov 2016 at 10am

### Present:-

Maureen Bell (MB)	Bridlington Town Team Board & Civic Society
Glenn Holmes (GH)	Bridlington Town Council
Isla Pickup (IP)	Bridlington Tourism Association
Pam Quigley (PQ)	Old Town Association and Bridlington Town Team Board
Joan Turner (JT)	Bridlington Town Team Board
Peter Wilson (PW)	Bridlington Street Angels
Sylvia Wright (SW)	Women in Business

### Officers attending:-

Denise Cowling (DC)	Renaissance Coordinator
Helen Jackson (HJ)	Renaissance Projects Coordinator
Vicky Neilan (VN)	Regeneration Programme Officer

<b>1.</b>	<b>Welcome, apologies and declarations of interest</b>
	<p>The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting</p> <p>Apologies were received from Colin Croft, Gerry Harram, Garry Halstead, Ann Smith, Dennis Smyrk, Andrew Warner, Kirsty Dingle, Maria Kamper</p> <p>No declarations of interest were received</p>
<b>2.</b>	<b>Minutes of previous meeting</b>
	<p><b>AGREED</b> The minutes from the last meeting were agreed as a correct record with the addition of Pam Quigley as attending.</p>
<b>3</b>	<b>Matter arising (not on the main agenda)</b>
	<p><b>ACTION 160112 Item 3 CCTV-DC</b> reported that CCTV in Bridlington was effective and the operatives were working well. The system is manned 24 hours in season and drops to 22 hours out of season. She also reported, as a local magistrate, it was useful for court cases. PW confirmed the operatives worked well with the Street Angels.</p> <p>JT queried the use of the tannoy function. Dc confirmed that it was rarely used as the operatives were nervous about using it.</p> <p><b>Complete.</b></p> <p><b>ACTION 030516 Item 4a: Speed limits.</b> PD will take matters back to relevant officers. HJ has chased up but no feedback received due to sickness. <b>Carried forward</b></p> <p><b>ACTION 160503 item 4d: Town Team meeting-Utilisation Study.</b> The team carrying out the study are still working on Howden and Hessel. Bridlington will be next. Meetings have to held to discuss the wider scope of the study. <b>Carried forward</b></p> <p><b>ACTION 160920 item 5a: HJ to report Hilderthorpe Road was being used as a</b></p>

	<p><b>rat run after dark.</b> Reported. Access is being maintained for emergency vehicles. The delivery team as aware that vehicles are using the route but it was considered that this was an acceptable situation in order to maintenance emergency access. <b>Complete.</b></p> <p><b>ACTION 160920 item 5b: Feedback a requested that news was should also be issued as a press release.</b> HJ fed back. Request was noted and press releases followed. <b>Complete.</b></p> <p><b>ACTION 160920 item 6: HJ to try and find out about Aldi on St John Street</b> Immediately after the meeting, HJ learnt some planning conditions were yet to be discharged. However Forum member reported that site cabins had appeared obn site over the weekend. <b>Complete.</b></p> <p><b>Gypsy Race Park</b> HJ reported that the consultation was successful and had shown a high level of support. Main concerns were about maintenance. Comments relating to the open space were taken on board and a softer option is included in the plans submitted for planning</p> <p>Comments on traffic and parking were fed back to the relevant teams.</p> <p><b>Proposed Zebra Crossing</b> Drawing ref C2177/001 was discussed <b>AGREED</b> The forum supported the proposal in principle but felt that there would be conflict between cars coming out of St Annes and pedestrians crossing. Two alternative suggested locations were put forward. <b>ACTION 161101 item 3: HJ to send comments to engineers</b></p>
<b>4</b>	<b>Wider Partnership Development</b>
	<p>Received confirmation on Monday of a second round of FLAG funding from the MMO. This will be a £1 million programme which £800,000 awarded from the MMO to be given out as grants.</p> <p>The previous scheme contributed towards things such as the Bridlington Seafood Festival, Maritime Trail, pontoons in the harbour and seafood cooking at the Salvation Army.</p> <p>It is expected to launch the programme in January with an event prior to this sometime in December - details are yet to be confirmed and the time frame may change. The four themes / priority areas for this programme are:</p> <ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>1. Sustainable fishing industry</li> <li>2. Growth and diversification of the fishing industry</li> <li>3. Links to tourism and the community</li> <li>4. Supporting the coastal and maritime environments</li> </ol>
<b>5</b>	<b>Strategic Public Realm</b>
	The Forum completed a photo exercise and priority matrix for the Town Centre Seafront area and Queen Street
<b>6</b>	<b>Gypsy Race Park Information Plan</b>
	The Forum contributed towards the Gypsy Race Park Information Plan: Who:

	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Observers (Local residents, Educators)</li> <li>• Unaware (Local residents, School children, Town centre workers, Visitors)</li> </ul> <p>How:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Bold/in your face information</li> <li>• Obvious curiosities/artefacts</li> <li>• Opportunities to interact</li> <li>• Naming trees</li> <li>• Information boards</li> <li>• Depository for additional information</li> <li>• Education packs</li> <li>• Sensory areas</li> <li>• Playful elements (e.g. wooden animals)</li> </ul> <p>What:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Mills and Milling</li> <li>• Local Characters and people’s stories</li> <li>• Highlight geological features “most northerly chalk stream in Europe”</li> <li>• Aquatic ecology</li> <li>• Folklore</li> <li>• Not urban development</li> <li>• What the scheme is trying to achieve?</li> </ul>
7	<b>ITP2</b>
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• PBS are currently working on the south side of Hilderthorpe Road between Springfield Avenue and Beck Hill. The works are being carried out under 3 way traffic signals and involve drainage, kerbing and footway works. Unfortunately these works got off to a slow start because the existing drainage outfalls were found to be in a very poor condition. This required further excavation, investigation and some redesign.</li> <li>• The next road closure will come into effect on Monday 7th November. This will be on Hilderthorpe Road between Station Road and the Tesco entrance. Only west bound traffic is affected. East bound traffic will continue to use Hilderthorpe Road as normal. Furthermore, access and egress from the side roads is unaffected, although traffic joining Hilderthorpe Road will have to head east.</li> <li>• The kerbing and paving work proposed for Bridge Street and Manor Street has been delayed pending deliveries of the high quality paving materials which are on order. This is why work is now being carried out on Hilderthorpe Road between Springfield Avenue and Beck Hill.</li> <li>• Four test piles and some anchor piles have been installed in the vicinity of the new Beck Hill Bridge. Once the concrete has gained sufficient strength in about a fortnight, some load tests will be performed. If these are successful, the main piling work will continue and be completed before Christmas.</li> </ul>
8	<b>Any Other Business</b>
	<p><b>Urban Gulls</b> MB reported on RSPB talk (attached)</p> <p><b>Infrastructure</b> JT raised concerns about the poor state of infrastructure approaching Bridlington <b>ACTION 161101 Item 8a: PW and JT to raise matter at budget conference</b></p>

	<b>ACTION 161101 Item 8b: MB to collate specific concerns in order to draft a letter from the Forum to the ‘powers that be’</b>
	<b>Date and time of next meeting</b>
	10.00 to 11.30 am Tuesday 10 <sup>th</sup> January 2017 10.00 to 11.30 am Tuesday 7 <sup>th</sup> March 2017 10.00 to 11.30 am Tuesday 2 <sup>nd</sup> May 2017 10.00 to 11.30 am Tuesday 4 <sup>th</sup> July 2017 10.00 to 11.30 am Tuesday 5 <sup>th</sup> September 2017 10.00 to 11.30 am Tuesday 7 <sup>th</sup> November 2017